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 Hello.

Hello Robin.

   >> I'm so tired this morning but I will do my best.

   >> Aaron:  Joe is on and I don't know who the other caller is.

   >> Robin:  I think Tracy is on the line and she set up the call.

Hang on let me see.

It's me, you and Tracy.

   >> Good morning everyone this is Steven Tracy.

   >> Good morning Steve and Tracy.

   >> Good morning.

   >> Joe:  Good morning Steve, good morning everybody.

   >> Steve:  Who is that?

   >> Joe.

   >> Steve:  Joe, how is it going?

   >> Robin:  Hi, Joe.

   >> Joe:  Hello.

   >> Robin:  I didn't see you listed.

Under the attendees. That is weird. I think I'm going to text Lisa.

   >> Robin can you hear us?

   >> Her mic might be muted.

   >> Robin:  Yes, I can.

   >> Okay I'm just exploring the office phone features and wanted to make sure I did not mute us or hang up on you. .

   >> Robin:  Wanted to send a quick reminder to Lisa.  Sometimes she just needs a little hey and she is like oh, yeah. .

   >> Does anyone know if I know we have two meetings one at 10:00 and one at 11:00 and possibly another one.  Do we have to switch to different links to go to the next meeting on the computer?

Or is it all in the same chat?

   >> Steve:  Aaron, yes, it's going to be ‑‑ the finance meeting has a different access code so you will have to dial back in.

   >> Aaron:  Okay.

   >> Robin:  Aaron, I know that the finance committee consists of myself, Mike.

   >> Aaron:  Sorry about that.

   >> Robin:  Oh, no, it's fine.  The finance committee consists of myself, Mike and Mairead so I'm sure it's not a problem for you to attend.  If you want to.

   >> Aaron:  Well, since I guess we now officially opened this up to the public, I.

   >> Robin:  Plus as a Council member you can attend with the committee.

   >> Aaron:  I was wondering if I needed to call back in or we were going to use the same call in feature.

   >> Robin:  I see what you mean.  I guess we could have, right?

   >> Aaron:  In my mind we could have, yes.

   >> Robin:  Yes.

   >> What is going on in there?

   >> How you doing Mike?

   >> Mike:  I'm alive, how are you?

   >> Pretty good.

   >> Mike:  Hi Robin.

   >> Robin:  It's good to hear from you.

   >> Mike:  Thank you, you too.

   >> Robin:  I see Sarah joined as well.

   >> Sarah:  I'm here and I'm eating breakfast and the dog is barking so I'm on mute until I'm done eating.

   >> Robin:  That is all right, I understand.  I keep dropping my phone, I'm sorry if it sounds like a clatter.

    All right, well it looks like all of the committee members are here.  All of the board members so we will go ahead and start.  Tracy, would you please determine a quorum?

   >> Tracy:  Aaron Andres, present, Robin Bennett, here, Lisa Cook‑Gordon, here, Sarah Grivetti, here, Michael Hamm, asleep, I'm here just kidding, do we have anyone else on the phone?

   >> Joe Harcz.

   >> Thank you, Joe. .

   >> Robin:  Thank you very much, Tracy.  All right, I would like to welcome the members of the public.  Thank you for being here.  And thank you to all of our board members for making time for this.  I know that we had to play around with when it would be scheduled to make it work for everybody, but I'm glad we found a time because this is important as there are some changes going on.  And I think changes well really bring us to a new place as a Council with being clear with our operations, being just not having so much confusion around what is this, what is that, what do we need to delineate and focus.  I always laugh at the fact that I think Sarah has said about delineate about eight times in the past year.

   >> Sarah:  Compounded, huh.

   >> Robin:  So let's go ahead and begin.  With the ACL guidance and the recommendations that we talked about when we were at SILC Congress.  I know that the president of the Congress was Steve Locke myself Sarah and Aaron Andres, we didn't have the full executive board but we had enough to discuss and, you know, bring back recommendations to this board and then hopefully be able to discuss it and take further recommendations to the full Council for discussion and decision.

    All right, so I'm going to let Steve kind of take it from here and kind of introduce some of the ACL guidance that we received and Sarah and Aaron and I can sort of pop in if there is something we need to add.

   >> Steve:  Sure, I would be happy to kick it off.  At the end of our first day of the SILC Congress, that Monday, at 4:00, all of us that attended met with Regina‑Bly from ACL who is the project officer over all of the SILCs nationwide.  And Dr. Corina styles who also works at ACL and we talked with them to get clarity around a few issues regarding Council composition and then also get clarity on the open meetings act and operating as a public body.  We discussed the 501C3 nonprofit structure and then the Council as two entities and then we sought clarity on how other SILCs operate around the country that have a 501C3 status.

    Regina used to be a SILC executive director down in Texas and her experience has shown that Councils that have a nonprofit corporation operate as one entity.  And all of the actions of the nonprofit corporation and the Council are one in the same.  And they are open to the public.  All the meetings that have actions and decisions whether those are committee meetings or Council meetings are open to the public.  And transparent.  

We did get clarity on Council composition as well.  I know that there has been some confusion in the past.  We have gotten guidance in the past from the governor's office when the executive order was reissued in 2016.  And whether or not that reset Council terms or not.  We did get clarity from ACL that, in fact, an executive order, a state level executive order does not reset Council terms and that six consecutive years is the maximum that any Council member across the nation can serve.  The only exception to that would be if someone came on the Council and they were finishing another Council member's term who had resigned or otherwise left the Council.  Once they completed that term, that partial term, that they would be entitled to their full six years terms if they were reappointed by the governor's office.

    So those were really the two major points that we discussed with ACL during that meeting and I would welcome Aaron, Sarah and Robin to flush that out further with their observations and their takeaways from that very, very productive meeting.

   >> Robin:  Steve, this is Robin.  In terms of appointments, I just in December I had multiple communications with governor Snyder's appointments office.  And it was confusing to say the least.  Can you hear me?

   >> Yes.

   >> Robin:  Oh, I had something going on with my phone.  So I had several communications with governor Snyder's appointments office and what they told me was confusing to say the least.  They would tell me one thing but then it would ‑‑ their actions would change, you know, just a week or so later.  So I think that with this guidance, you know, in terms of appointments internally but also we see that it's going to benefit several other areas that we've had confusion.  It's not that we have been going about things inappropriately or wrong because we've been following state advice.  But at this point in terms of clarifying things and really following the spirit of the independent living movement, we should just always go to the Federal you know statutes and precedence because those have a lot more clarity around what the boundaries are, what the actions can be, what the operations, you know, should be that will do the best for us I think.

    Yes.

   >> Aaron do you want to add anything before I chime in?

   >> Aaron:  I just wanted to say that I thought everybody was very productive meeting and that we are looking forward to moving forward and working with other partners to collaborate, to make the independent living movement and live CIL better for people with disabilities and hope that this meeting today and future meetings will be a launching platform into better communications with those advocates that are present and that are not present so we may have a better relationship with them as a whole.  And maybe someone can clarify this, since I believe Mike, since we are going into the Federal guidelines and statutes, I believe my concern is the six years so when will that change take place or would it be immediately or how would that work?

   >> Robin:  Can you repeat the question.

   >> Sarah:  I think what Aaron is asking probably the same thing I asked is do we have a current roster with the accurate dates to know which ones of us are done at the end of this calendar year and I think Lisa and I for certain and I think Mike shortly there after and I think that's what ‑‑ is that what you're asking Aaron where are we at?

   >> Aaron:  I'm asking, we need to know a current roster to figure out what the process is in terms of, you know, if after six years do they terminate immediately or do they stay on until we find the governor's office appoints somebody else, how does that work?

I think that is the question I'm asking.

   >> Sarah:  Yes.

   >> Robin:  Yes, I hear you and this is Robin.

I am concerned and Dave and I are diligently working for an appointment to get a meeting with the appointments office but we haven't heard back yet and I imagine that Governor Whitmer's office is slammed with a lot of different things right now.  But we are trying to get the meeting because there are a lot of questions so there are a lot of concerns over losing so many members at one time.  When we make this change.  And I do believe this is a change that needs to be made and we need to make clear that we are following the Federal guidelines of this six‑year term limit even if the Governor's office because Governor Whitmer's office has provided us I believe with appointment dates and people, you know, still have appointments that are clearly not within that six term so I think they are following the precedent that was set by Snyder for now.  I'm not sure. .

   >> Okay.

   >> Robin:  But I'm a little concerned about, I mean, if we say, okay, that's it, we ‑‑ all the people that began in 2013 or sooner are done this year, that would mean myself and Lisa or, yeah, I believe Lisa, Gabriella, Sarah and that would leave a big hole and I know that I already discussed with the individuals that were previously on our appointments and recruitment committee if they would be willing to serve again and they have agreed so we can get back on that, but I do ‑‑ I am concerned about the need to find five or six people at once.

   >> Sarah:  And I think, this is Sarah, I think that to chime in and add to I was also going to add to the issue about recruitment is that there is a big learning curve on what the role is on SILC and we are going to be faced with a deficiency in knowledge.  And so I think that while we have a recruiting committee I do think that we need to maybe rethink how we are going about recruitment.  I think we need to think about how to engage the CILs and identifying people with disabilities in their communities to serve.  Board members, et cetera.  And I think that we need to make this a high priority.  And simultaneously, and I know this is part of our strategic plan is to be able to have a good orientation process, perhaps we can have people that we are meeting with in advance of appointments that we are putting forward to appointments to have orientations with them maybe before they are appointed, you know, get the fact they may not be appointed but I think we need to do this in a more robust way and I think that we need to not sit on this one for too long so I think the March or the SILC meeting on Friday is really critical to make it take some action.

   >> Robin:  I just want to make you aware of what we have already done.  I have individually worked with two or three people and worked with them on trying to get them to join.  I got very close with one individual of the CIL board member and then at the very last‑minute he decided that he couldn't fully participate with his schedule.  I know that Tracy sent out several e‑mails to all the CIL directors like three maybe in the last year and a half.  You know, it's been mentioned I believe at the director's meeting, perhaps is there anything else I'm missing with outreach, Tracy?

   >> She thinks that that's good.

   >> Robin:  Okay.

   >> Sarah:  I think Lisa wanted to chime in.

   >> This is Lisa.  I agree that the recruitment is going to be so important and I know for me because I was appointed to represent organizations that represent families and individuals and then I was reappointed to represent families and guardians.  I am going to be doing a lot of out reach to those constituencies because that is who is replacing me for this position and I would really encourage taking a look at what positions are held now to take a look at getting members from those constituencies and when I was expiring I was part of the orientation group to orient the person who replaced me so I don't know if that is something we want to look at or the new appointees that come on who were part of that process and then we step back or something like that.

   >> Robin:  That is a very good idea, Lisa, and I already talked to Gabriella about having the nominations and recruitment committee and coming up, with strategies for doing that and maybe working with us outgoing members would be great, would be a great idea. .

   >> Sarah:  Is that an agenda item on Friday's meeting for us to talk about strategies?

Because I do think that that is something that the whole Council should weigh in on how we are going to approach the recruitment.  Is Gabriella going to be available on Friday?

Is she going to be at the meeting?

   >> Robin:  I believe Gabriella, yes, I believe she will be in attendance, correct, Tracy?

   >> Tracy:  Yes.

   >> Sarah:  Good because I think there are lots of ideas we could consider but I also wanted to when you're ready I wanted to shift gears on the whole concept of the corporation versus the Council as kind of a follow‑up from the meeting we had with Corina and Regina so are we ‑‑ so sorry Robin let me know when you are ready to shift gears so I want to share something.

   >> Robin:  I want to say one more thing, I don't believe it's specifically, I'm sorry, specifically the agenda item but we can discuss recruitment under either discussing the strategic plan because it's in the strategic plan or we can discuss it as part of the executive committee report about how we talked about it and how the things that I've done in reaching out to the recruitment committee.  I don't think we specifically need to add it to the agenda unless Steve would recommend that.

   >> Sarah:  Any member could request a change to the agenda on Friday.

   >> Robin:  As long as it doesn't require documents that would need to be shared, correct?

   >> Sarah:  Right.

   >> Robin:  Okay, well okay.

   >> Steve:  Just one more thing on orientation, I just want to let you know what I'm working on.  I've been in touch with Jeremy Morris who is the SILC executive director in Ohio, he went through a complete overhaul of their on boarding process for their new SILC members and has shared their training documents with me and I'm reviewing those now but also when we were at the SILC Congress, we received a guide book for SILC chairpersons members and administrators put together by IL‑net and POWA from ILRU presented this and this is really the SILC Bible.  This is I read this twice on the airplane coming back and this answers so many questions that have been lingering for our Council over the past few years.  Really they highly recommend this to be used as the foundational on boarding for new Council members and to also take it in sections and do on going trainings with current Council members on during meetings, so we are in the process of overhauling our on boarding process because we want informed, strong, independent voices on our Council going forward.  So just know that that's in the top three list of what I'm working on right now.

   >> Robin:  That is why we as a Council adopted the expectations of responsibilities policy last fall and there is a training coming up, on ILRU that I am going to be kind of pushing for people to sign up about SILC operations coming up, this month.  Go ahead, Sarah.

   >> Sarah:  Yeah, no, I'm so excited, Steve, to see you're working with other SILCs and getting the resources from Paula.  It's such a plethora of resources out there and I appreciate you diving into it as deep as you are because I think that we have ‑‑ we could have improved on that over the last couple years so I appreciate that.

    I do want to say that when I was appointed to the Council in 2013 just at the same time Lisa I think you were appointed as well, we ‑‑ one of the most confusing elements about the structure was that we had this MISILC corporation and what was more confusing about it was that the MISILC corporation had a whole separate board of directors of individuals that were not appointed by the Governor to serve on the Council.  And there are times where the Council would want to take action and then our director would say, well, we have to run this through the corporation board and it just seemed very disjointed.  And that's actually what Lisa and I were requested by the Governor's office and Attorney General's office back in 2014 to meet with them about that structure.  Because it wasn't ‑‑ it was not right for them.  We don't know how it got established entirely, I can't even find any documentation.  The Attorney General's office keeps everything and couldn't find any documentation about it and it was apparently happened under Granholm's Attorney General days.  So the reason why I'm saying that is when we changed the structure to the Council was the board of the MISILC corporation we still operated as if they were two separate entities and what I heard from Regina and Corina two weeks ago was we really should have operate them as one entity.  And I think that that input a couple years ago would have been really beneficial.

    The fact is that we have made improvements in the point that we don't have a separate board of directors anymore for the MISILC corporation and we have a lot of improvements moving forward and I'm confident that we won't ‑‑ the delineation won't need to be made any more because of the fact that we are ‑‑ we will operate as one entity and, yes, there are state laws that govern 501C3s and yes we have to follow those laws.  At the same time, we should be referring to the Federal guidance on operating our SILCs as to guiding philosophy and guiding regulations and figuring out how the state laws fit into that and if there is conflict then we seek assistance there so I wanted to make sure I shared some of that history and kind of the fact that we have been moving towards this, it is just we have not been moving towards it as probably as fast as we could have.

   >> Lisa:  I'm glad this is where we are going because it's going to stop the confusion and the fact looking for guidance at the Federal level on this is so important.

   >> Sarah:  And I do want to say that I felt that the Federal guidance that we received was delivered in a very constructive way but also and I really appreciated their openness and transparency and I also think that we have definitely neglected the opportunities to reach out to them for input and guidance at times when we could have so.

   >> Lisa:  I think this is where we can build on that relationship and build on the transparencies of things.

   >> Sarah:  Yep.

   >> Robin:  Well thank you so much, Sarah, for kind of walking us through the history.  You know, I joined the same year you did.

   >> Sarah:  Okay.

   >> Robin:  And it was very confusing, all of it, as a new member and, you know, there is enough to be confused of joining SILC, what do we do, what are our authorities, you know, what are we here for, and I think that simplifying that side of things and I mean I understand that I truly believe we were not doing anything wrong necessarily.  We were just doing it in such a way where we were ‑‑ it wasn't clear.  And it wasn't following the precedent that was the best practice that other folks around the country has figured out.  So I look forward to seeing you know what kind of things this Council can accomplish when we don't have to worry about trying to figure that out. .

   >> Sarah:  I would agree with you Robin.  I think it's a really nice time with the new executive director to really reshape how this Council is operating to fulfill its federally mandated duties and I think so many ideas were shared at SILC Congress at innovative and impactful things that we could be doing versus having our you know having our hands on all of this operational stuff.  I want us to get to a point where SILC can do the cool stuff that other states are doing. .

   >> Robin:  I hear here.  All right, is there any other ‑‑ is there any other area that would flare‑up in the ACL guidance that we received, that we want to discuss before we kind of dive into the discussion about the initial discussion about what steps we need to take with these Bylaws?

Okay so I was looking over the Bylaws and you know I've kind of always kind of always had this question in the back of my mind of how the Bylaws how they work for the Council versus the corporation.  And there was a lot of verbiage in the bylaws about the corporation this, the corporation that, so I don't know if those verbiage needs to be changed or if we can just leave it as is.  And the way that it spells out, you know, what we can and cannot do.  I don't know if we are going to need to take it to the full Council to look at and edit. .

   >> Sarah:  Robin I think you raised some really great questions and the Bylaws definitely should be reviewed and addressed by the full Council as we look to merge our operations.  And merge it into one entity so I think you asked a good question about do we refer to it as a corporation or do we refer to it as SILC and I think that that is a discussion we would have as a full Council.  And I think there is benefits of finding some unity around that.  I also think that as most groups approach buy law revisions they usually do it in a committee structure and usually a by law committee is formed and a committee reviews the Bylaws, makes adjustments and changes and makes it is in align with current law and then they present it back to their full body for approval.  So my suggestion would be that on Friday after we make a recommendation to align the activities of SILC and the MISILC corporation and move towards not needing a delineation between the two, that we are looking towards unity, that then a recommendation would be for a buy law committee to be formed.

   >> Robin:  Now and maybe everybody can speak to this, does anybody feel like it would be a lot right now to do that with everything else that we have going on with doing the strategic plan and working on the SPIL and I mean, does that seem like something we need to wait until maybe a few meetings down the road?

I mean I don't even know if we can do it.

   >> Sarah:  Robin I appreciate that perspective immensely because we do have a lot on our plate and at the same time bylaws are your legally guiding documents and every time an entity faces an issue or a challenge, or an opportunity they have to go back to their Bylaws and since our Bylaws address a SPIL committee and the powers of the SPIL committee and officer positions and appointments and stuff like that, my suggestion is we make this a high priority to get this done as soon as possible because it should be guiding the rest of our operations.

   >> Robin:  Maybe Steve and Tracy can speak to this, but can we even have that discussion and vote with a full Council this Friday when we have not shared this document or agenda item yet?

And we are within the ten days notice of meeting the shared document.

   >> Sarah:  Let me clarify from my understanding is the open meetings acts requires you to post your meeting and your agenda.  Your agenda is approved at the meeting so agendas can change at the meeting.  It's a policy of the Council, not in law, of the state, to provide the documents in advance.  If the documents are provided in advance and in an accessible format for the Council members, to review them, and they know that you're potentially going to be reviewing them I think a couple days in advance is sufficient, that is just my opinion but I think that the fact that we are not asking the Council to make a decision on the Bylaws on Friday.  What we're asking them to do is to empower I would say empower you Robin to form a by law committee so that is just my perspective and I don't know if Steve wants to chime in on it.  Or maybe twice Aaron.

   >> Aaron:  When you have time.

   >> Sarah:  I'm done, I'm quiet.

   >> Joe:  Excuse me this is Joe, look, the current Bylaws were passed by the Council.  In a public meeting.  The current Bylaws were.  Which I didn't even get until Friday.  Or Saturday maybe.  But y'all voted on these.  Any changes in the Bylaws must be voted on by the full Council.

   >> Robin:  Yes, of course.

   >> Sarah:  That is what we are suggesting, Joe, that the committee be formed to review these current Bylaws that you received over the weekend.  And that any potential changes would be communicated back to the Council before they would be adopted.

   >> Robin:  That is how every board I've ever been on has done it.  Go ahead, Aaron.

   >> Aaron:  Okay, going back to the opinions on the by law change, I don't really think that this is something I agree with Aaron the fact this needs to be as much of a high priority as we can get as much as I don't want to overload myself and to run into so many things that we need to do to make this Council better, I am under the impression that we don't have time to wait.  This needs to be addressed.  It needs to be addressed properly and it needs to be taken so that everybody is on the same page and everybody understands what our views are and without Bylaws changes we can't really move forward unless we first change the Bylaws.

   >> Robin:  I want to be really clear, I don't think ‑‑ I don't think there is anything wrong with the Bylaws.  I don't think we ‑‑ I mean we have been operating under these Bylaws and just updated these Bylaws two years ago.  I don't think there is anything wrong or miss guiding in these Bylaws that we need to fix.  I think it's just that as we make this step and this merger we just need to clarify a few things of worrying and, you know, just so that everything follows this new direction that we are taking.  So I don't necessarily think there is this giant problem with the Bylaws, just that we need to make this change so that we can move forward with this.

   >> Sarah:  Yeah I would say we are not entirely following these Bylaws.

   >> Aaron:  Exactly.

   >> Robin:  Very true.

   >> Sarah:  And because we want to look at unification and not delineation between the two entities that the language in the Bylaws will be absolutely critical.  The so I think Robin what you're saying is that it's not major but what I'm also hearing Aaron say and he is in line with my thinking it needs to be done sooner rather than later so I don't think it's a huge lift but I think it needs to be done soon.

   >> Robin:  Okay, well, I think we are all agreed that we can recommend to add that to the agenda and hopefully Tracy, will you be able to get the Bylaws on the website soon?

   >> Tracy:  They are there already.

   >> Robin:  Awesome.  Okay so we can go ahead and do you guys think we should update the agenda with that now just so the public knows we are going to be dealing with it?

   >> Aaron:  Yes, I do, but since we are opening ‑‑ we are fully transparent to the public hopefully they're listening and know that we are doing this.  So.

   >> Robin:  This would be open to the public regardless because it's going to be at the business meeting.

   >> Aaron:  Right, but in terms of giving them a notice before the meeting starts in effect because we are open to the public during these committee meetings now, that we are telling them this is what we're doing.

   >> Sarah:  Yeah, I agree with what you're saying Aaron is that since we know we're going to be talking about this on Friday I think the agenda should be modified to reflect that so members can make an informed decision whether they would like to attend and listen to this discussion.

   >> Robin:  Okay, question then because this is the first time we have done this with voting, as the committee for SILC, do we need to vote on adding this agenda item or making the recommendation?

Do we need to vote on this?

   >> Sarah:  I don't know.

   We did not vote on establishing the original agenda because we were operating as an advisory capacity, but I think that is one of the things that needs to be vetted out in our by law revision is the decision making structure.

   >> Robin:  Okay so we will just wait until we work it out with the Bylaws and then we will go from there.  

Okay, are we ready to move on to the next discussion?

What is the next thing on our agenda?

   >> Aaron:  Other member topics.

   >> Robin:  No, I believe we have something after ACL.

   >> Sarah:  Discussion on merging corporation and Council activities.

   >> Robin:  We have done that, is there anything else with that topic that we need to specifically discuss?

   >> Sarah:  I think it would be helpful to understand if there are other things that we have delineated like and I don't say we have to have the conversation today but when we talk about the merging for I think we are talking about more of a unification of the entities with the SILC regulations and guidance on SILC being the predominant factor here.  But there are other things that fall under 501C3 corporation laws in the State of Michigan and I think it would be helpful at some point, it doesn't have to be done by Friday of course but for Steve to help us understand what are our obligations still as a 501C3 corporation, you know, our duties, you know duty of care, our duty of the fiduciary responsibilities that we have, the risk that we have to manage, things like that that fall within 501C3 nonprofit corporation law and the Michigan nonprofit act, so Steve is that something that you could help us as we look at the unification to make sure we don't lose sight of those other pieces of law that we need to also follow?

   >> Steve:  Absolutely.  Yes.

   >> Sarah:  I think you have a strong understanding of that and I think the unification is critical and also making sure we don't lose sight of some other things too and how we want to embed those in our operations.

    The other thing recently that I went through with Disability Network Michigan is we created our Bylaws I'm sorry we redid our Bylaws and condensed them from 13 pages to 6 pages and then created administrative policies and proceedings as a separate document.  And I do think that well Bylaws can't answer every question, if we can have some additional policies and procedures to support what is in the Bylaws, that may help us with our continuity and from Council people.

   >> Robin:  Thank you for bringing that up, Sarah.  I recently had Tracy send me all documents on policies that we have in one place to make sure that all of our procedure and policy documents are in one place so that if they need to be consulted you're not searching all over trying to figure out, okay, what did we do here?

What is our policy?

And then when Tracy sent them to me I already had seen them and I just kind of my SILC folder on my phone probably has like 300 items. .

   >> Sarah:  I'm curious to know like with this direction we are heading, what role does the Council play in establishing policies and procedures.  Obviously the Bylaws are approved by the Council.  But what role do they have in establishing policies and procedures.

   >> Robin:  When I was ‑‑ I can answer that in terms of when I was putting forward the policy for the expectation and responsibilities policy, I contacted Paula at ILRU and we had an e‑mail exchange where we discussed how to go about creating policies and what kind of things needed to be discussed with the full Council and basically bottom line was if there is any policy that we are introducing or that we are going to follow that goes along with the Bylaws or strategic plan or a policy with implementing the SPIL or policy for Council engagements like this one, I as chair needed to do outreach on a few occasions to kind of let people speak into what they thought about the policy, what needed to be added or changed about the policy, give comments on it, which I did at the meeting and public meeting and then bring it to the full Council once that has been drafted and kind of looked over by Council members at public meetings and then voted on at a public meeting in order to adopt it as a policy.

   >> Sarah:  That is good feedback, thank you, Robin.  So and then so that is to establish policies, however, to operational policies those require procedures and isn't that, Steve, from your opinion isn't that typically what is delegated to the director?

   >> Steve:  That is typically to operationalize the policies that have been adopted by the Council.

   >> Sarah:  Okay.

   >> Robin:  Isn't there, I mean, I know that there are several things that full Council needs to vote on but within the policies and procedures wouldn't that just like Sarah said be up to the executive director to implement.

   >> Sarah:  Yes.

   >> Robin:  You know and set up.

   >> Sarah yes.

   >> Robin:  E‑mail policies to see if there is a distinction.

   >> Steve:  The policies are the what we are going to do which requires Council approval and then the procedures is how we are going to go about doing that.

   >> Sarah:  Good.

   >> Sarah:  So the Bylaws are the first step in this, policies are the second step and the operationalizing the policies is the third step in all of this.

   >> Robin:  We have ten minutes left and I know that we have got the final catch all agenda item of member topics but I really have no idea what that means.  But, Steve, was there anything that you quickly wanted to cover with the executive committee or that you want to up date?

   >> Steve:  Yes, I do have one item I had the pleasure last week having lunch with Joe Harcz and Eleanor Kantor separately Joe on Monday and Eleanor on Tuesday and our website needs a major overhaul and it's in the top things that I am jumping on right away.  I have some great consultation from Eleanor about 508 compliance for our website.  We really need to have one website that is fully accessible as opposed to a website and then a tech version of that website so I'm looking forward to overhauling this right away.  We may probably I will bring it to the Council for approval but I'm going to issue an RFP for web redesign services and Eleanor has offered to assist me in website management.  If we move to what is called word press which is the platform that the website would be built on it would make it easy for Tracy and I to make notifications and upload documents to it, but what we need to do is make sure that we are completely 508 compliant which we are not right now so that is a top priority for me right now as well.

   >> Robin:  Steve, I believe we are all of the understanding that the website met all compliance issues.  I mean, that is what I was told on several occasions because, you know, I know that we were all continually considering with that when it was brought up with public comment and you know we were continually told that.

   >> I'm having a hard time hearing you because somebody else is talking in the background.

   >> Robin:  Hold on Mr. Harcz, I'm speaking.  Hang on. .

   >> Joe:  Somebody has something in the background and it's not here though.

   >> Robin:  Okay got it.

   >> Sarah:  It might have been my husband talking in the background I apologize if you continue to hear it let me know and I will mute myself.

   >> Robin:  Thank you, Joe, I want to leave time for public comment, I just wanted to clarify that this executive committee every time we have brought it up because we are very concerned hearing that brought up at public comment that every time we have asked about it we were told that we were in compliance, you know, and we were running on diagnostics through different compliance websites that gave us all, you know, green flags that, you know, meeting requirements.  When would you say that changed?

   >> Steve:  I'm not sure when it changed but currently when we are running a mirror text version of the website it requires you to know how to code information in order to add documents to it, neither Tracy or I know how to do that and what we really need to have is one fully accessible website as opposed to two that are running and then we need to make sure that when we upload documents to it that all of those documents are in either accessible PDF format or accessible word format.  It's going to really cleanup and stream line the website but I will definitely want engagement from the Council on the redesign of this as we move forward with it.  We have had complaints also from the public about it not being accessible particularly for some screen readers, so as I work through hiring someone who is an expect in 508 compliance, that's the direction that I really feel that we should move in.  I'm not saying that it's not ‑‑ that it doesn't have some compliance aspects to it, but it is not currently compliant.  I got online and I ran a 508 compliance test on it and I also ran that same compliance test on other SILC websites and ours did come up with many errors, I ran it on the regular website and also on the tech website and getting more errors than other SILC websites so there is still some concern that it's not fully accessible so I want to address that immediately as well because that is going to be the main portal through which we communist communicate with the public.

   >> Robin:  Thank you for that explanation.  We are going to go ahead and move into.

   >> Joe:  Hello.

   >> Sarah:  Robin, just a quick question for clarification is this meeting scheduled to 11 or 11:30?

   >> Robin:  I thought 11:00.

   >> Sarah:  The agenda says 11:30.

   >> Robin:  That would be helpful.

   >> Sarah:  The meeting invitation says until 11:30.  I was confused because you guys scheduled a financial meeting from 11:30‑12:30 so I wasn't sure.

   >> Robin:  Thank you for that clarification.

   >> Sarah:  I didn't want to rush through business if we had more business to talk about I guess.

   >> Robin:  No, thank you for that clarification.  Let's see, was there anything else, any other committee members that had questions about or wanted to discuss in terms of this new unification move that we are making?

   >> Sarah:  My comment is not about the unification.  It's just more about I think it would be beneficial for each one of us that attended the SILC Congress to provide the full Council with some summaries of the sessions that we attended because I think that we all attended some sessions that had some valuable information, such as like I went to one that talked about innovation, innovative activity of the SILC and that would be good to share some of those ideas just to put them out there and I know that several other of you guys that attended also went to some sessions that had some cool topics so I didn't know if that was on the agenda for Friday's meeting but I do think it would be nice to extend our new knowledge to the rest of the Council.

   >> Robin:  It's not on the agenda, I just thought that we would probably cover those things in the report.

   >> Sarah:  I was hoping we could do it in whatever point we do it I was hoping that it was ‑‑ we could pass along specific information about what sessions we attended and what the information was that was shared, so I guess challenging us to get a little bit deeper than just saying it was a great concert, which it us, one of the best SILC Congress I have ever been to.

   >> Robin:  Definitely.  Definitely.  Well, I guess I might as well cover things.  It's not on the agenda, but Lisa I wanted to ask you if you would be willing to take part in the recruitment and nominations committee again?

   >> Lisa:  Of course I will.

   >> Robin:  Go ahead Aaron.

   >> Aaron:  I had a couple of topics I wanted to bring.

   >> Robin:  Please go ahead.

   >> Aaron:  Going back to the plan moving forward for recruitment, we never really did decide what ‑‑ how we were going to deal with the appointments and I guess I'm wanting to know are the current members good until December 31st?

And we have individuals that are running with the Federal statute limit.

   >> Robin:  I'm glad you brought that back up, Aaron, we do need to talk about that a little more.  We still need to meet with the appointments office and hopefully get a little more clarification on how we can match up what we have currently with the Federal law.  You know, I am a little concerned about a bunch of people leaving all at once.  So I mean what would this committee think if the state, the Governor's appointment office that allowed certain people who technically would be off this year if say they allowed them to stay on another year so that not all members, not all half of us are gone this year but they like said staggered a few of us so that, you know, some of us leave this year and some of us leave next year, what would the committee think of that?

Or do we want to be strict and say we are making this move towards following Federal guidance and we are going to stick to a strict secure term starting right now?

   >> Sarah:  Go ahead, Aaron.

   >> Aaron:  As much as I would hate to see all our people go I think the fact that we are trying to move forward in a more positive direction following with more open transparency and more just help from the general public, if we were to stagger I would think that would be a misstep for the Council particularly because we say we want to go in a more positive direction but if we were not to do this we would be contradicting ourselves and how would the public feel about that.

   >> Robin:  Aaron, I completely hear you and I see the pros of that and I see the cons of doing something different.  But just think about this scenario that the new chairperson who might be you know on this committee, his first year as chair, he would have no past chairs to look at and say how did you do this, how did you do that and I know how important that was to me especially my first year as chair, to have someone who had already done it.  And also considering that you have a brand new executive director, I mean, I just it's not that I think, I mean, you are right, Aaron, you are right, it's a concern and what do you think, Sarah?

   >> Sarah:  I'm sorry, I thought I would have a lag time on cell phones, I would love to see a more staggered approach to this because I think it helps with the stability of the Council.  However, I think what we received was not Federal guidance.  I thought what we received was guidance on how to follow the Federal law and if the Federal law says, well, not if it does say two, three‑year terms no longer than six years, we would have to get Regina and Carina engaged in that discussion about whether we could look at stats and staggering so we don't lose six or seven people at one time.  However, I do think that because it's Federal law they can't even give us permission to do that.  I think that if we are going to be out of compliance if.

   >> The waivers.

   >> Sarah:  Well, that is a question we would have to ask them.  However, I will say so even though we are not going to be appointed any longer, after the end of this calendar year, is there any reason why Aaron couldn't reach out to Robin or myself or any other Council reach out to us for support assistance?

As non‑Council members?

   >> Robin:  No, of course there is no reason.  Would it be possible to ‑‑ for any of us to remain not on the Council but like almost like ex officios and advisory members, is that allowed in our Bylaws?

I know that the Bylaws speak towards, you know, having you know members to step in for you for different things or but.

   >> Sarah:  I think that is a good question to ask Regina is can Councils have advisory committees of non‑Council members and could we have an advisory committee of past to serve as mentors?

I think that is a good question to ask.  We don't have any decision making authority, yes, we would have influence which I think needs to be considered and the other thing too is.

   >> Do we have to change the Bylaws?

   >> Sarah:  We are going to look at those anyway and I think the question is Steve do you think that your new the new orientation that you're working on that you receive do you think that would be sufficient to fill the gap without mentoring?

   >> Steve:  It potentially could.  The guide book is so comprehensive it actually speaks to a lot of the issues that you all are raising this morning.  It could absolutely use volunteers as well and to have a voluntary advisor almost like a peer mentoring set up if former Council members once they term out were willing to do that and be available to mentor you Council members I think that would be an ideal set up.

   >> Robin:  Steve, would you want me to reach out to Regina and just copy you and pose that question of, you know, what do you think about this?

What could be Our Ability to add some sort of advisory of past nonvoting members?

   >> Steve:  Certainly, any guidance that we could receive from ACL would always be helpful.  I don't feel that this would rise to the level of changing Bylaws.  I mean if you want to make it a formal process, but you know that could be flushed out in policies or this could be a more informal peer mentoring process as well, that would be up to the Council, what ever their desires would be how to proceed with that.

   >> Sarah:  I think it also has to be a decision that a Council member would have to make, you know, some Council ‑‑ some new Council members may be perfectly fine with reading the materials and feeling competent to serve in that role.  Some Council members may want more support so you know we can't imply that somebody needs mentoring, a person has to request the mentoring and if we had a resource available for it, I think that is a good idea to help us say it was with stability.

   >> Lisa:  When I came on board I looked for that, there was nobody around that had time to do that that was on the Council at the time, that if there had been a former member around that may have had more time to do that, so this might help to start a pool of mentors available if somebody chose to do that.

   >> Sarah:  Yeah.

   >> Robin:  I believe you're making me remember something.  I believe when Aaron first joined the Council, I believe we had discussed and voted on there being a mentoring process for new members and I was like oh, I'll partner with Aaron, I'll be his monitor so I believe I connected with Aaron and I was like hey, I'm Robin, I would love to have breakfast with you and we can talk about what is being on SILC is and board operations and Aaron just went oh, I know, I know what it is but I'm looking forward to it, thanks anyway, I was like okay. 

.

   >> Sarah:  That is a perfect example of what I'm talking about, nobody wants to be forced to be mentored by somebody, you know.  We are always responsible for our own learning.

   >> Robin:  I'm going to force my mentoring on you Aaron.

   >> Sarah:  I'm pretty comfortable with that approach.  I think it is definitely something we have to pay really close attention to is how we ‑‑ the skill sets and the knowledge that of the next set of Council members when you look at the Federal regulations Council members are required to understand independent living, independent living philosophy and have a level of knowledge about the independent living network and I think it's important that those when we look at recruiting we look at how ‑‑ what our recommendation process is to recommend them for appointment to the Governor's office which I heard lots of great feedback at the Congress about how Councils do that but I also think the vetting process, you know, what is the interview process going to be?

Obviously anybody can apply to be in the Council.  However, the states that have the best Councils I noticed had a very strong relationship with their appointment office and had a very robust recruiting process and they only recommended people that they had interviewed and determined met the needs of that current Council and I think that one of the challenges that we face is having people with enough knowledge about the independent living philosophy and what it truly means and it's not an indictment on anybody but I think you almost have to be around independent living for a fair amount of time and really vetted in it to truly understand it.  And to have experienced barriers and challenges in the community and understand what we are really trying to achieve.

   >> Robin:  I think you are bringing up a really great point, Sarah.  And this committee knows from past conversations we've had how much like in the past few years I struggled with really reaching this Council on and engaging with a few of those items.  And I think this new response and expectation policy will help with that, but I think recruiting will definitely be huge for new people, but I think continuing training for the individuals that are already on the Council is going to be very important because I, you know, and I'm very happy to see that we have a lot of members who are really being engaged on different committees like we have Kelsey being a lead on the Council on one of their committees and that I put her forward for when I heard about the opening and I think it's great that we have members who have ‑‑ are taking these opportunities to really become more ‑‑ to really step up about it and that is a really, really good sign.  Kelsey, Mairead has stepped up on the crisis caregiver committee and really put together some great information that will talk about the summer as we go into SPIL development.  I'm really happy about that because I think the best thing I heard at SILC Congress was when they were talking about recruiting and, you know, retaining and growing Council members they talked about you know really helping them find their value and what they can be passionate about and valued in with what they are giving to the Council with their experience in the Council and that is just showing up to quarterly meetings and sitting there and maybe joining conversation once in a while and then leaving.  I think the biggest thing is going to be finding a place for each Council member to really feel like that is their saying, that is their topic of knowledge they can bring to the Council, that is their area of expertise, they are the one that run Council goes to on this subject or that subject, they are the ones sitting on this committee partnering with XYZ Council.  So I know that Steve is you are so ‑‑ there are so many things that are on your plate right now but I do appreciate that you also are trying to work with Council members to help them find their passion and how they can fit that in.

   >> Aaron:  I don't mean to go back to a previous discussion but if I may try to encapsulate it into final thoughts of what we should do moving forward and I guess we are going to talk to ALU and Regina about forming a voluntary committee for past members and we are going to have a hard line for the six years, is that what I'm understanding, or not?

   >> Sarah:  That is my recommendation.  I want us to be a full compliance with the regulations.

   >> Lisa:  I second it.

   >> Aaron:  Okay, that was my understanding.  I just wanted to clarify.

   >> Robin:  No, thank you very much.  I'm excited for moving forward but I know it's going to be a lot of work for a lot of discussions to be had and you know I continue to remind the full Council to come in engaged and prepared and I'm sad we are going to be missing a few members at this meeting because I know Kelsey just happens to be doing a webinar with the DD Council that she is doing and I was like really?

And I'm really happy that she is engaging in that so.

   >> Aaron:  Just so everyone knows it's 11:17.

   >> Robin:  Thank you.

   >> Sarah:  Thank you for the additional discussion guys, I appreciated it.

   >> Robin:  Thank you, everybody, all right, well, I will go ahead and enter to public comment time.  You have five minutes anyone on the phone to give public comment.  Please just don't engage with any individuals, committee members and we would love to hear what you have to say.  I'm sorry, I don't have the comment sheet right in front of me so I'm kind of remembering what is it.  All right, well, could we have on the phone.

   >> Joe Harcz.

   >> Eleanor Kantor.

   >> Robin:  Yes we can hear you just fine all right you have five minutes Mr. Harcz go ahead.

   >> Joe:  Well, I hate to say I told you so but I told you so.  Over and over and over again.  The open meetings act applies and the FOIA applies and that needs to be expressly, expressly in the Bylaws.  End of story.  The Americans with disability act applies.  We have a website that I informed people is not fully compliant and hasn't been over years.  We've got an office that's not fully accessible.  Which I know it's going to be brought up on Friday.  One thing that Sarah and I don't agree on much, but I tell you what, we don't even teach independent living philosophy.  We do not have geographic diversity on the current Council.  We are down I think two members, we do not have an Indian 121 program and we do not have racial disability and we do not have disability diversity on the current Council.  We have been violating the laws, several laws, including the very rehab act that creates itself to begin with.  I cannot express how anguished and angry I am at the violations that have been going on.  Over years.  And, you know, these are civil rights issues ladies and gentlemen.  We have the right of access.  We have the right to know our public officials and public information.  We always have had that right.  When this SILC corporation was put together, it was supposedly put together in order to have all of the members in it and it is one body.  One body.  Period.  It's not a separate operation.  It's from the SILC.  I do want to extend a thank you to Mr. Locke and trying to address some of these past problems.  

We also have longstanding had real problems with conflicts of interest.  And with not maintaining a primary goal.  My primary mission is to implement and develop and monitor the SPIL.  We don't even collect the data.  You know, this state plan is really pretty bad anyway, but that's water over the bridge.  You know, we are spending all kinds of money with little outcome.  People do have to know and I asked Mr. Locke when we met on Monday if you can state in one sentence what independent living is all about and I gave him my answer.  We are the experts on our lives.  We people with disabilities.  Not subject matter expects and not the other crap that has been going on.  We are the experts.  We people with disabilities.  That's what Ed Roberts stated when he started the rolling quads, I think everybody needs to be fully emersed on this SILC with what independent living is all about and we need comprehensive training of people and we need to stop the violations yesterday.  I was going to say I told you so, but I told you so.

In fact, I have hundreds of documents sent to you people.  The other thing that we need to do is because you're public officials we need to migrate and have Michigan.gov e‑mails because correspondence with public officials are very important and making final agency determinations behind closed doors or at a whim and notice in rereading the Bylaws when the SILC Corp became the fiscal agent for the HRC the Bylaws say other non‑profits.  It can be fiscal agent, but that decision was made behind closed doors, two different people signed two different contracts Rodney and Robin and then what we got is an SRC that has effectively been destroyed.

   >> Robin:  All right Mr. Harcz, I'm sorry your time is up.

   >> I think Eleanor is on the phone too Robin.

   >> Robin:  Okay.

   >> You may not have heard her.

   >> Robin:  Do we have any one else on the phone?

   >> Yes Eleanor Kantor.

   >> Robin:  Go ahead Ms. Kantor.

   >> Eleanor can't tear consumer this is a little disjointed because I have a lot to say Robin we have been telling you the website has been inaccessible for years Rodney was lying when he said otherwise, why did you not believe us?

I literally sent you screen shots demonstrating the problem.  You are the chair of the Council.  If the ED is lying to you and it's brought to your attention it's your job to correct that.  Since everyone else has had the opportunity to discuss how we got here today, I will take the opportunity to do the same.  Robin's comments today were very strange.  You were absolutely doing something wrong and you should admit it while you are in the process of correcting your mistakes.  The SILC was and is in violation of Federal law.  It's important to acknowledge that.  Sarah and Robin and Lisa owe Joe and I an apology.  It's common knowledge that Federal law trumps state law.  Rodney stated for years that the SILC and CILs are in full compliance while in possession of direct evidence to the contrary.  Any of you could have and still can contact the ILA at any time if you do not understand what we are saying.  We spent literally years educating you on just this one specific topic of the Council and the corporation operating as separate entities.  You have been incredibly rude to us and you violated our rights for years on end.  I think that warrants an apology.  In independent living consumers themselves are the experts.  Our SILC needs to stop fighting that foundational value of independent living and embrace it.  As we move forward please try treating our input and expertise respectfully.  We actually know what we are talking about.

    Robin, Lisa, and Sarah, I believe were appointed December 31st of 2012.  That means their terms were up December 31st of 2018.  I applied to sit on the SILC years ago and never received a response.  I have resubmitted my application.  My learning curve would be zero.  Will I be considered?

Please remember that parents and guardians do not speak for us.  You should be looking for a parent with a disability who also has a child with a disability to replace Lisa.  They're not hard to find.  Trust me.  Dharma is one of them.  FOIA and the open meetings act work together for complete transparency so while the OMA not require you to share documents before meetings FOIA requires a subscription service and quite fighting transparency and embrace it, I received the Bylaws last night so I'm unable to provide input into the discussion of whether they need to be amended, that puts consumers at a disadvantage, collecting and implementing consumer input is task so we want to be sure we have documents with time to review them.

I truly hope that this is a real turn around for the Council.  Nothing would make me happier.  Thank you.

   >> Robin:  Thank you, Eleanor.  I'll just take these last few minutes, I don't know what to say.  I know that the president is not response, but I would be remiss not to say that those comments they are incredibly disappointing.  It can be debated, a lot of that can be debated, right, but the personal attacks on three members of this Council who have given so much time, so much energy.

   >> Eleanor:  Saying your term is up is not a personal attack that is ridiculous.

   >> Robin:  I don't want to fight.  I respect and have always respected the public comment.  And I do think that to say we have been disrespectful of you is let me think of the word I want to use ‑‑ it's not accurate.  I think we have tried to be extremely respectful while being called names, have our character called into question, repeatedly.

   >> Tracy:  Robin it's after 11:30 we need to get on to the next meeting.

   >> Robin:  All right, well.

   >> Robin I appreciate you saying what you said, this is Sarah and Eleanor and Joe I'd like to keep the conversation open, I'd like us to continue to get to a point where we can work together in a constructive way and I think Steve is our catalyst for doing that so if you guys are open to it I know I can say that I'm open to continuing this dialog to get to a point where we can have constructive and productive conversation so we are working in alignment with one another to help all people with disabilities.

   >> Robin:  Yes, I agree, let's focus on the moving forward.  There has been a lot in the past that was hurtful to us, I'm sure there has been a lot in the past that was hurtful to you and I understand that and I will validate that so let's just move forward.  Let's just move forward.  All right thank you, everybody.  And.

   >> Sarah:  Thank you Robin.

   >> Robin:  We are going to move on to the next meeting thank you for your time.

   >> Sarah:  Have a good afternoon.

   >> Good‑bye Steve and Tracy.

   >> Good‑bye.

    [ Meeting concludes at 11:32 a.m. ]
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